Champlain Valley Swim League

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, April 30, 2012
6:00 pm Shaw’s Community Room – Burlington.

In Attendance:   Chris Cochran – WIN, Jess Lukas – WIN, Katie Allenson – MIDD,  Suzanne Snider – Middlebury, Steve Snider – Middlebury, Cora Gauvin – BTC, Aimee Marti – BCC, Collin Delphia – Verg, Katherine Weaver – KST, Caitlin Shaw- Win, Tom Koldys – STA, Melinda Antonucci – Edge, Martha Kenfield – Verg, Kim Palmer – Verg, Tammy Denton – Midd, Amy Kakalec – BTC, Jan Mazzone – Edge, Bethe Ogle – BCC, Beth Wilbur – TEST, Carolyn Hancock – TEST, 

(Action Items are underlined)

1) Meeting called to order at 6:05pm.

2) The minutes from September 20, 2011 were approved by voice vote.  
3) Budget:  Suzanne passed out the draft budget overview.  The CVSL accounts are in good shape.  Teams need to inventory their score sheets and let Suzanne know prior to the next CVSL meeting if they need additional scoresheets.
4) The proposed 2012 CVSL schedule was discussed.  The general consensus was that having a swim meet scheduled for 7/3/12 was unpopular due to impacting family travel for the holiday weekend.   The group recommended that the “Rain Date” on 7/24/12 be removed from the schedule and used as for meets.  Jan will rearrange the schedule prior to the May meeting.

5) CVSL Championship Meet:  
· Vergennes is prepared to host the 2012 Champlain Valley Swim League Championship meet and has begun work on their proposal.  The Vergennes proposal will be presented at the May meeting.
· A proposal was made to add the 200 IM to Friday night of the Championship meet.  This would involve adding four events after event number 22 ( Boys 18 & under  100 Back) and before event number 23 (Girls 8 and & under  100 Medley Relay).  The new events will be:
i. 23  Girls 14 & under 200 IM
ii. 24  Boys 14 & under 200 IM
iii. 25  Girls 18 & under 200 IM
iv. 26  Boys 18 & under 200 IM
                        All events  #23 and forward will need to be renumbered to accommodate the new  events.  Adding these events is a handbook change and must be voted on at the May meeting.

6) Coaches Award – There was discussion of adding a new award to the CVSL, a Coaches Award.  The goal of the Coaches Award would be to acknowledge the work output of a coach within the league.  Any coach (head or assistant) would be eligible for the award.  The goal of the award is to acknowledge effort put forth to build swimmers, sportsmanship, and good citizenship.  Nominations for the Coaches Award would need to be submitted in writing to the CVLS President prior to the Coaches Meeting, The award recipient would be selected by the coaches (one vote per team) at the Coaches Meeting.  The CVSL board would have a vote which would only be utilized in the case of a tie.  The CVSL would provide a traveling trophy/plaque which they can have for the year and the coach would receive a “golden whistle and/or lanyard” to keep.  Beth Wilbur will investigate the availability of golden whistles and/or lanyards.  
7) CVSL Meet Officiating: Steve Snider is looking into having an Officiating Clinic in mid-May in Middlebury.  Carolyn Hancock will host a clinic in Burlington in late May or early June.  Coaches need to cultivate parents to attend the clinic.  Coaches should also consider attending the clinic.
8) Caps – A request for a handbook change regarding swim caps was discussed.  The recommendation was a line be added to the handbook stating:  “If a swimmer chooses to wear a swim cap at the Champlain Valley Swim League Championship meet, it must be an official team cap for the team the swimmer is competing for”.  The purpose of this rule would be to assist the Officiating staff in ensuring the correct swimmer participates in the correct heat and lane.  This rule would be added to the “Championship Competition” chapter.  Section 1 “Eligibility” subsection a “Individual”, part e.
9) Dual/Tri meet entry cards – single packs of colored 3 x 5” cards are now difficult to obtain, as such the  usage will be as follows:
· Visiting teams = white
· Home teams = any colors.
If teams would like to distinguish among their own cards, they may put highlighter coloring on the edges of the card.
10) Essex Junction Recreation & Parks
· EJRP has petitioned to join the CVSL.  There are no criteria specified within the handbook to guide the admittance of a new team to the league. As such, the board felt that it would be ill advised to admit EJRP for the 2012 season.  Jan informed the EJRP that they could not join this season but they may approach teams within the league to schedule non-sanctioned meets amongst themselves.  These meets would not be approved by the CVSL and times may not be accepted.   There was discussion about concerns regarding liability regarding having a meet with a non-CVSL team.  There are also concerns regarding the facility at Maple Street, officiating, and volunteers.
· Jan will contact EJRP regarding the liability issues.
· Assuming the liability issues are resolved, EJRP may contact league teams to schedule non-sanctioned meets.  Each team can make their own decision as to participation. 
· If meets are held, appropriate officiating staff needs to observe the swims.
· The CVSL board will work on quantifying the criteria and procedure for a team to join the CVSL.  All coaches and team representatives are encouraged to send suggested criteria or areas of concerns to the board to ensure comprehensive consideration.

11)  Edge notified the CVSL of their desire to join the rotation of teams hosting the CVSL League Championship meet.  This will need to be voted on at the May meeting.
12) Meeting adjourned 7:55pm.
